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Membership	has	increased	almost	4%	over	the	same	time	last	year,	with	118	more	
members.	We	are	very	pleased	with	this	number	in	light	of	the	pandemic	as	well	as	the	
change	to	the	virtual	conference.	The	BSA	Renewal	season	started	on	October	1st	with	
email	renewals	being	sent	to	those	due	to	renew	at	the	end	of	this	year	as	well	as	lapsed	
members	back	to	2016.		The	renewal	season	will	continue	for	the	next	few	months	and	
into	the	new	year	to	encourage	our	members	to	renew,	give	gift	memberships,	update	
their	information,	and	to	make	donations.	

	
	
Membership	Category	Highlights	compared	to	October	2019:	

	
• We	saw	an	increase	of	9	new	Life	members	who	took	advantage	of	our	one-time	

cost	to	stay	members	in	perpetuity.		
	

• Student	membership	numbers	continue	to	increase	this	year,	adding	85	
members	(about	12%	growth)	over	this	time	last	year.			

o 135	student	members	have	taken	advantage	of	the	3-Year	student	
membership	category.	



o There	have	been	375	New	Student	members	this	year	so	far,	which	is	
47%	of	our	student	member	total.		
	

• The	Developing	Nations	category	grew	by	16	members	(25%	growth	compared	
to	last	year	at	this	time),	continuing	to	show	the	importance	of	offering	this	
membership	level	to	developing	country	members.	
	

• Professional	Members	(Professional,	3-Year	Professional	and	Professional	
Family)	decreased	by	only	36	members.	As	seen	in	past	years,	this	category	
renews	at	a	high	rate,	but	we	do	not	have	the	same	new	member	numbers	as	we	
need	to	keep	this	category	growing.	We	are	working	on	ways	to	acquire	new	
members	of	this	membership	type.		
	
Professional	members	are	asked	each	year	to	consider	a	membership	fee	
increase	of	$25	per	year.	This	additional	amount	goes	toward	the	Graduate	
Student	Research	Award	fund.	This	fiscal	year	$24,450	was	raised	by	Professional	
members	Opting-In	to	this	membership	fee	increase.	A	total	of	648	1-Year	and	
110	3-Year	Professional	members	opted-in	to	the	increase.	This	leaves	484	(39%)	
Professional	members	who	joined/renewed	this	year	who	Opted-Out	of	the	
increase.	This	year	we	were	able	to	give	out	25	GSRA	awards.	Due	to	the	
continued	generosity	of	the	Professional	members	we	are	hoping	to	be	able	to	
keep	the	number	of	GSRA	awards	high	for	the	coming	year.		
	

• Post	Doc	Members	are	also	almost	exactly	at	the	same	point	they	were	at	this	
time	last	year,	with	just	about	5	additional	members	than	in	October	2019.	We	
just	announced	the	3-Year	Post-Doc	membership	option	on	October	1st	so	there	
may	be	data	to	report	from	this	membership	type	at	the	next	board	meeting.	

	
Overall	the	membership	numbers	are	very	strong	considering	this	challenging	year.	As	
we	venture	into	the	new	year	we	will	continue	to	provide	new	online	resources,	
webinars	and	talks,	and,	if	needed,	another	virtual	conference	to	support	our	members.	
These	additional	membership	benefits	will	continue	to	make	a	strong	case	for	member	
retention	as	well	as	acquisition	of	new	members.	


